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Dear Petitioner:   

 

This is in reference to your application for correction of your naval record pursuant to Section 

1552 of Title 10, United States Code.  After careful and conscientious consideration of relevant 

portions of your naval record and your application, the Board for Correction of Naval Records 

(Board) found the evidence submitted insufficient to establish the existence of probable material 

error or injustice.  Consequently, your application has been denied.    

 

A three-member panel of the Board, sitting in executive session, considered your application on  

25 March 2025.  The names and votes of the members of the panel will be furnished upon 

request.  Your allegations of error and injustice were reviewed in accordance with administrative 

regulations, and procedures applicable to the proceedings of this Board.  Documentary material 

considered by the Board consisted of your application, together with all material submitted in 

support thereof, relevant portions of your naval record, and applicable statutes, regulations, and 

policies as well as the 7 January 2025 advisory opinion (AO) furnished by Headquarters Marine 

Corps, Secretariat Branch.  The AO was provided to you on 21 January 2025, and you were 

given 30 days in which to submit a response.  Although you were afforded an opportunity to 

submit a rebuttal, you did not do so. 

 

The Board carefully considered your request to remove the vacation of suspension letter dated  

6 December 2023.  The Board considered your statement that the Commanding Officer,  

 (CO, ) signed a suspension revocation letter for your nonjudicial 

punishment (NJP) that took place on 16 June 2023.  You claim your reduction to corporal 

(Cpl/E-4) was an administrative error.  The CO,  later set aside your NJP reduction and 

adjusted that your date of rank to sergeant (Sgt/E-5) effective 2 November 2021. 

 

The Board noted that you received NJP on 16 June 2023 for violating Article 113, Uniform Code 

of Military Justice (UCMJ) for operating a vehicle while under the influence of alcohol.  Your 

CO found you guilty and awarded reduction in rank to Cpl, forfeitures of pay, and extra duty.  

Your CO, however, suspended your reduction in rank for six months.  On 6 December 2023, the 

CO,  vacated the suspended punishment; which resulted in your reduction to Cpl effective 

16 June 2023.  On 1 October 2024, the same CO set aside the reduction in rank, revoked the 

suspension revocation, and restored your rank to E-5; with a 2 November 2021 date of rank.  






